RoADAR East Yorkshire (E-YARD)

Committee Meeting Wednesday 21 June 2023
1928hrs to 2131hrs

Apologies:  DP

Members present:
CC, DC, JS, JT, RM, PG, CH, PU

Previous Minutes agreed by DC, RM all agreed 

1. Accounts
Current Account currently stands at £2534.97, and PayPal is now closed.
£1751.47 members subs up to 21/06/2023
Cash £27, Raffle prize float £74.00 £10 refund give total £101

Outgoings £276.00, Bank Charges April £14.00 Total £290

Assets
Clothing approx. £1000.00 and stationery £500.00

Budget
Revised £7.70 bank charges for May. Should be free if it less than 10 transactions a month (transactions are in and out)

Clothing Stock
New supplier found and clothing seems to be cheaper and of the same quality as current supplier.  CC to send CH the price listing and he will compare with current provider.
Stock, DC suggested that if associates want to purchase, we should advertise this on the social media platforms, and let members know clothing is available for purchase.  PG asked what the current procedure was for purchasing club kit, and there is no procedure in place, PG suggested that clothing could be brought to the monthly meetings for people to look at and if they wish to purchase to bank transfer the funds to the club account, no cash or cheques accepted.

CH proposed that JA (Jade Abel) a shirt for the Rookie Riders, and a vest, to have the E-Yard on the back.  John Wright left his at the home of CH, and it was agreed that this will be passed to JA for the Rookie Riders ride outs, to make it look club professional.

Rookie Riders, CH has spoken with Safer Roads Humber, and they are willing to print the leaflets for us FOC.  CH to chase SRH for the leaflets and also an extra ticket for the Driffield Show, RM and JA to attend the Driffield show on behalf of E-Yard.

2.  Current/Prospective membership
70 members renewed their membership for 2023/2024, and since 1st of April 15 new members have joined the club.  DC asked PG if we are asking where they heard about us from, and he is doing so on the welcome email, but not getting much feedback.  PU is also asking when out on initial assessment ride.

3. Training Issues 
PU – Proposed 3rd man tutor training rides should be increased to do a minimum of 5, instead of 3 rides.  PU has been encouraging current tutors to publish their training rides so that the trainee tutors can see if they can attend to do a 3rd man ride. It was agreed that it should be increased to 5 3rd man rides.


4. Social Diary
BBQ – booked for the 29th July at a cost of approx. £15.00 per person.

5. Matters of concern 
A letter of concern was received at the Beverley Golf Club addressed to the committee of E-Yard.  This has been addressed and responded to.








6. Any other business
RTC first actions document, was discussed in length regarding first on scene management at an accident as to what to do and what not to do.  It was suggested to see if we can get a Biker Down course done for the whole club, and some more simplified to put onto a laminated sheet. 
 
Business Cards, DC requested a quote for some, CC to speak to Simon at Umber Creative to get a cost and design etc.



NEXT MEETING Wednesday August 2nd 2023 @ 7.30pm
